Oscoda County Library Board


430 W. Eighth Street

Mio, Michigan 48647

Phone: 989-826-3613

Fax: 989-826-5461
UNOFFICIAL MINUTES

October 13, 2010

A REGULAR MEETING OF THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY BOARD WAS HELD ON WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 13, 2010 AT 4:45 P.M. AT THE OSCODA COUNTY LIBRARY.

Call to Order: 4:50 p.m.

Members Present: Olsen, Crane, Galbraith, and Shumaker 

Members Absent: Stenzel

Others Present: Amy Knepp, Roger Marsh
Vice Chair Crane called the meeting to order. Chairman Olsen arrived after approval of the bills.
Minutes
The minutes from the September 8, 2010 meeting stand as presented. 
Budget Report


Board member Galbraith questioned the e-Rate Workshop expenditure of $25. Prior to this meeting, the board discussed that there were no funds to attend workshops. Director Knepp explained there were many changes with the e-Rate application and it was necessary for her to attend. Board member Galbraith thought this request should have been brought before the entire board. 

Galbraith/Crane
Approve payment of bills in the amount of $858.35. 



            3 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.


Transmittals
The board reviewed transmittals. 

Old Business

2011 Budget

Chairman Olsen recommended the board put the building project on hold due to tough times ahead. 

Board member Shumaker suggested the board explore the cost of health insurance through the Michigan Library Association (MLA).

Director Knepp brought up decreasing the number of MeLCat delivery days from 4 to 3. The library is not allowed to charge patrons for MeLCat service. Board member Shumaker suggested that we ask patron for donations - we would like to generate approximately $600.

County Commissioner Marsh told the board health insurance may be going up as much as 60%.  Director Knepp said there is a possibility she could drop insurance provided by the library board and be covered under her husband. Concern was expressed if she left and a new person was hired who needed to be covered by the board, no funds would be available. Board member Crane said the money must be budgeted. 

Director Knepp will ask MLA for a quote on health insurance.

Chairman Olsen suggested that only the employee’s cost of insurance be covered, not the entire family, and that $4,000 be moved from cash reserves to cover the anticipated cost of health insurance.

Board member Galbraith suggested the board apply for smaller grants such as the ones offered by Wal-Mart and the Community Foundation.

Director Knepp will check with Jennifer (Court) to see if Drug Court will generate any penal fines.

Discussion ensued on lack of funds in the Office Supplies line item. Paper, toner, labels and other supplies need to be purchased. Board member Shumaker asked about the amount that is charged to patrons for printing and faxing. 

Shumaker/Galbraith 
Approve increasing the rate for patron printing and amend the Internet Acceptable Users Policy to reflect increase. For patrons printing cover letters and resumes - the 1st copy will be free. Additional copies will be charged the amount in the new fee structure.

All printing: black & white - 25¢ per page; color - $1.00 per page. 




4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Shumaker/Galbraith 
Approve rate increase for printing effective November 1, 2010.





4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Galbraith/Shumaker
Approve the 2011 budget with the following modifications:

· Increase Office Supplies from $0 to $1,000

· Transfer $4,000 from savings to the operating budget

· Increase Blue Cross (health insurance) by $3,600

· Increase revenue of Penal Fines by $1,000





4 Ayes : 0 Nays.  Motion carried.

Art Rails
Director Knepp assembled an art rail and demonstrated what it will look like once hung. Board member Galbraith will purchase and donate 3 additional rails and hangers.

Building Renovation
It was agreed Chairman Olsen will contact Ron Cieslak to inquire about the cost of a drawing for renovating the Library along with a proposal for changes/renovations. This will help as we plan for the future.

New Business




None
Director Comments
Director Knepp reported that the Literacy Council would like to hold a silent auction for a quilt that was donated to them.

Board members and employees will contribute to a gift card for volunteer Sharon Locke.

November is the time for the collection of Operation Shoebox. Director Knepp will donate weekend time to be available for community members to drop off items/boxes at the Library.

The CBI class from Mio High School will be scheduling a visit with Director Knepp shortly.
Correspondence

A thank you card was received from the family of Mary Ann DuFour. A letter was received from Ron Cieslak.

Board Member Comments


None

Public Comment

None
Northland Library Cooperative Report

Northland is in good financial shape. Proceeds from the sale of the old co-op building in Alpena are being disbursed slowly to member libraries.

Chairman Olsen would like Director Knepp to attend the next Northland Director’s meeting in December at no cost to the board.

Commissioner Liaison Comment

None

Seeing no further business, Chairman Olsen adjourned the meeting. The next regular meeting will be held November 10, 2010 at 4:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Deb Shumaker - Secretary
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